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Mohan Vaidya and Ramin Jahanbegloo 
 

A B writes :  
 
  The Dalai Lama and his men are safe in India ever since they were given political asylum 
nearly five decades ago. But those who have been fighting the monarchy in Nepal are less 
fortunate.  About two hundred and fifty of such fighters are now languishig in different jails of 
India, the biggest democracy in the world.  In West Bengal, the number of such prisoners is about 
fifty. One particularly noteworthy case is that of Mohan Vaidya, a member of the Central 
Committee of the Communist Party of Nepal (Maoist) who came all the way to West Bengal for 
medical treatment and was promptly arrested by the ‘marxist’ police of Bengal on 28 March 2004. 
It is abundantly clear that Atal Behari Vajpayee, Manmohan Singh and Buddhadev Bhattacharya 
share a common concern namely that of how to contain the Maoists. The spectre of Maoism 
haunts them equally, day in and day out. Now the Nepal monarchy is gone against the backdrop 
of tremendous mass upsurge. But political prisoners continue to count their days behind the bars. 
 

Voices of protest are, however, rising. In the fitness of things a well-attended convention was 
held at Students’ Hall, Calcutta on 4 July at the initiative of the Association for the Protection of 
Democratic Rights (APDR) and the Bandi Mukti Committee (Committee for the Release of 
Political Prisoners). The convention was addressed by many intellectuals, political persons and 
civil rights activists. Some speakers emphatically argued that the win of the left front at the 
hustings did not entitle it to engage in such anti-democratic activities. But the official left is not 
listening. 

 
Mohan Vaidya’s wife and daughter attended the convention. Vaidya’s daughter described in 

glowing language how his father’s co-comrades had been tortured in Patna Jail. 
 
In many ways the ruling marxists of Bengal resemble Ayatollahs of Iran where the rulers see 

threat to national security in any form of democratic protest. 
 
In late April, Ramin Jahanbegloo, a progressive philosopher in Tehran, was arrested by the 

Iranian police; he is believed to be in the Evin Prison, a notorious torture centre. No official 
charges have been filed, but Jahanbegloo has been denounced as an American agent by 
newspapers close to the regime, and on May 6 Iran’s intelligence minister suggested that he is 
being held for “having contacts with foreigners.” These accusations would be laughable were they 
not so grave. For the “foreigners” with whom this “American agent” has been in dialogue include 
such well-known partisans of the Bush Administration as Jiirgen Habermas, Antonio Negri, 
Richard Rorty and Noam Chomsky. The author of books on Hegel, Isaiah Berlin and Gandhi, 
Jahanbegloo is a leading member of a circle of Iranian intellectuals who have placed human rights 
and nonviolence at the centre of their concerns. ????

 
 
 

 


